

City Council

Mike Anderson, Mayor Don Tatzin, Vice Mayor Cameron Burks, Council Member Mark Mitchell, Council Member Ivor Samson, Council Member

12/20/16

Subject: Olympic Boulevard - Reliez Station Road Corridor Improvements

Dear Lafayette Residents:

This is an update on the traffic signal component of the corridor traffic improvement program on Olympic Boulevard and Reliez Station Road. At a recent public meeting, the Lafayette City Council authorized staff to issue a change order to the roundabout construction contract to install the planned signals on Reliez Station Road at the intersections of Las Trampas Road, Beechwood Drive, and Olympic Boulevard. The contractor is now performing the necessary preconstruction coordination to mobilize forces to begin physical work in the field the week after the New Year holidays. The construction schedule anticipates the new signals to start operating by the end of April 2017. Since the work is to occur through the winter months, inclement weather could potentially impact this schedule. If you would like to follow the progress of this work, please visit the "Public Works and Construction" link at the City of Lafayette website, where weekly updates will be posted once construction begins in January.

During construction, the work will periodically require lane closures between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 2:30 p.m. with flagmen routing two-way traffic through one open lane of travel. While the work is in progress, we would appreciate your cooperation and extra patience, and please be alert to equipment, workers, and traffic control. Questions regarding the work may be directed to Tom Warner with Bay Cities Paving & Grading Inc. at (925) 687-6666, or I may be reached at (925) 284-1951.

Sincerely,

Farzaneh Sanders Senior Engineer